
TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 

EAST HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 
 

FEBRUARY 25, 2015 
 

BUDGET WORKSHOP/ INSPECTIONS & PERMITS, BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 
 

PRESENT Chair Richard F. Kehoe, Vice Chair William P. Horan, Jr., Majority Leader  
  Barbara-Ann Rossi, Minority Leader Esther B. Clarke, Councillors Marc I.  
  Weinberg, Linda A. Russo, Ram Aberasturia, Patricia Harmon and Anita D.  
  Morrison 

 
ALSO  Nathan Quesnel, Superintendent of Schools 
PRESENT Anne Marie Mancini, Assistant Superintendent of Secondary Curriculum  
  Cynthia Ritchie, Assistant Superintendent of Elementary Curriculum 
  Paul Mainuli, Director of Business Services  
  Sharon Bremner, Director of Pupil Personnel Services 
  Christopher Wethje, Human Resources, East Hartford Public Schools 
  Al Costa, Director of Facilities 
  Bryan R. Hall, Chair, Board of Education 
  Members of the Board of Education:  Tyron Harris, Tom Rupp & Valerie Scheer  
  Gregg Grew, Director, Inspections & Permits Department 
 
      
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chair Kehoe called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  He announced the exit locations in 
accordance with Connecticut General Statutes §29-381, after which he led the Town Council in 
the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Director of Inspections & Permits Gregg Grew (6:37 p.m.) presented his proposed budget for 
fiscal year 2015-2016 and answered questions from the Council. 
 
Chair of the East Hartford Board of Education Bryan Hall and Superintendent Nathan Quesnel 
(7:14 p.m.), reviewed the Board’s proposed 2015-2016 fiscal year budget and an overview of the 
operations of the East Hartford Public Schools with the Town Council.  In addition, Al Costa 
provided an overview of the East Hartford Middle School window wall project and the Langford 
School roof project which are contained in the Mayor’s budget as bond-funded projects. 
 
 
 
MOTION  By Esther Clarke   
  seconded by Bill Horan 
  to adjourn (9:41 p.m.). 
  Motion carried 9/0. 
 
 
                       Attest_________________________ 
                                         Richard F. Kehoe 
                                                                                             Town Council Chair 
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